
Grand Junction, Colorado 

July 1, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 

Robb, Campbell and President Treece. Also present were City 

Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman and City Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held June 17th were read 

and approved. 

 

 C. E. Van Houten, 602 Hill Avenue made an application to 

extend a driveway six feet onto his property. This driveway is now 

an eight-foot one and serves two properties, which has not proven 

satisfactory. By enlarging it six feet on his side, it will give 

him sufficient room for his purpose. It was moved by Councilman 

Carson and seconded by Councilman Boston that the request be 

granted. Motion carried. 

 

 E. R. (Tony) Mason filed an application for a liquor license 

for the Avalon Cafe. He did not get this application in until late 

in the afternoon and the Police Department had no opportunity to 

make a report on same. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 

seconded by Councilman Ross that the application be tabled until 

the next regular meeting of the Council. Motion carried. 

 

 The merchants who have charge of the bond and stamp sale 

desire the use of the auditorium for a banquet on the last day of 

July. It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by 

Councilman Carson that they be granted the use of the auditorium 

at cost. Roll was called on the motion with all members of the 

Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 

 

 The following entitled emergency ordinance was read: "AN 

EMERGENCY ORDINANCE PROVIDING AN APPROPRIATION FOR THE AIRPORT". 

City Manager Brownson read an estimate of the cost of moving the 

improvements and hangar. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 

seconded by Councilman Campbell that the proposed emergency 

ordinance be passed and adopted, numbered 656 and published in the 

Daily Sentinel on July 2nd. Roll was called on the motion with all 

members of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the 

motion carried. 

 

 An agreement with C. E. Poland was read, whereby he agreed to 

move the improvements and hangar at the airport for the sum of 

$900.00. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Boston that the City Manager be authorized to enter 

into an agreement with C. E. Poland for moving the buildings, etc. 

Roll was called on the motion with all members of the Council 

voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 

 

 The matter of the rates charged for tank water by the City of 



Grand Junction was brought up and discussed. It was shown that our 

rates are considerably lower than metered water rates, or lower 

than either Fruita or Palisade charges. It was moved by Councilman 

Ross and seconded by Councilman Hoisington that the City Manager 

and City Attorney be authorized to draw up an ordinance, amending 

the rate charged for water sold by the tank, to bring the price to 

conform with our other water rates. Motion carried. 

 

 Some discussion was hand concerning the enforcement of 

sprinkling regulations and the water supply. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Campbell that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


